CITY OF ELSBERRY

SPECIAL SESSION MEETING 
WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT GRANT WITH USDA-RD
JUNE 19, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Alderman Harper, Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, Alderman Short, Alderman Kindred, Alderman DeMoulin,  City Clerk Sue Hogarth, Brian Hemmer & Marshall Suddarth from Alliance and Brian Martin from MECO Engineering.   
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order and led in the pledge to the flag.  Roll call deemed a quorum present.
AMENDMENT TO THE AGENDA
Mayor Wilch would like to amend the agenda to add a request by the Department of Natural Resources to use our boardroom for a training meeting in August.   Motion was made to amend the agenda by Alderman Short, seconded by Alderman Harper. 

AYES – All in Favor   
NAYS – 0

Motion carried

REVIEW / DISCUSSION ON NEXT STEPS TO PROCEED WITH EITHER THE LINCOLN COUNTY REGIONALIZATION PROJECT OR BUILDING A WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY

Open discussion started with Alderman Hartley clarifying that the USDA interest rate was at 3.125% until June 28th, 2018.  Mayor Wilch confirmed that and also stated that the federal government just announced that they were raising interest rates but he didn't know what effect if any this would have on the USDA interest rate.  Alderman Short stated that he thought everyone was in favor of the regionalization project but the city just cannot afford to do that at this time which Alderman Hartley agreed.    Alderman Hartley asked Brian from MECO if the treatment facility is above the 500 year flood.  Brian said it was not right now but the new facility will be raised 4 feet above it and the dirt is all currently included in the costs.
Mayor Wilch asked Brian from MECO to explain what type of facility this will be for the treatment plant and Brian explained that it will be a mechanical plant but they will use as much earth burning as possible which will save a lot of money.  It will be an aerated facility with mixing and it will be set up to do chemical edition in the future if they put in other limits with the phosphates and nitrates.  The equipment to do this will not be there but we can increase the size & structure of the facility now to plan for things in the future which will save money in the long run.  The process is that it will come into an internal tank called an equalization basin so if any big rains or heavy flows occur,  it won't run through the system, it will run into this tank and it will be pumped slowly.   It will run into a couple of different cells including an aerated cell or a mixing cell and there will be blowers and mixers to keep all the material lumped together and then it will run through an aerator and another aerator and into a clarifier to take all the solids out  and the clear water will go out the top.  Finally, it will go through a UV system and then out.   Alderman Hartley asked if this plant will utilize the lagoon system that we currently have and Brian said the lagoon will be primarily used for overflow.   Brian explained that there will be no discharge into the lagoon anymore so it will be cleaned out and we can remove all or part of the sludge.  Alderman Hartley asked about the costs to maintain the plant and those are included in the short lived assets account which is what we currently have in place with our other systems.  Alliance will be able to maintain and do minor repairs to the plant.   Alderman Hartley confirmed that we will have to complete a soil test which will be done after the project has been approved.  
Alderman Kindred asked that since we can't go with the regionalization project because it's too expensive will we be tied in with using MECO Engineering for this treatment plant?   Alderman Hartley said we hired MECO Engineering to put together the PER and that is the only commitment at this point and Brian from MECO confirmed that as well.   Mayor Wilch stated that the original PER was around $15,000 which Brian from MECO confirmed but that was paid back in 2010-2011.  Alderman Kindred stated that he wasn't happy with MECO's performance on past projects and he suggested going out for bids  for another engineering firm however we don't want to spend additional money to have another study done on this project either .  Brian from MECO offered to have another engineer from MECO come and work with the city on the treatment plant.  Alderman Hartley stated that the USDA and DNR may not consider loaning us the money at this point if we don't have an engineering firm already hired.  He also agreed that there have been a lot of discrepancies with change orders from MECO Engineering with past projects.  Brian said there was only a few change orders on the collection system project and we came in under budget on the collection system.  Alderman Harper asked about a guarantee with projects and they are usually around a year or two.  Mayor Wilch said that some of the problems in the past was that the work wasn't done according to the specs and the city needs to be more diligent with the inspectors that are hired which didn't reflect well on MECO Engineering. 
Alderman DeMoulin asked if the decision to stay with MECO Engineering needed to be decided tonight and Mayor Wilch said we just needed to make a decision on going with the wastewater treatment plant so we can lock in the interest rate with USDA by June 28th.  

Alderman Short made a motion to approve the wastewater treatment plant and have USDA lock in the interest rate prior to the 6/28/18 deadline, seconded by Alderman Harper.


AYES – All in Favor   
NAYS – 0

Motion carried

UPDATE ON ASPHALT WORK ON SANDERSON STREET IN CONJUNCTION WITH ELSBERRY HIGH SCHOOL PARKING LOT 

Mayor Wilch did talk to Dr. Reller at the school to let him know we did approve to have the asphalt done on Sanderson Street at the same time that Mid River Asphalt does the high school parking lot.  Mayor Wilch has not gotten in touch with Mid River Asphalt yet to let them know of our plans but has a message into them.  The project won't start until August.  

UPDATE ON PROVIDENCE BANK PERMANENT SIGN AT THE NEW PROVIDENCE BANK PARK

Mayor Wilch stated that on the sign permit,  it stated that the sign needed to be 30 feet from the road but it does not state that anywhere in our sign ordinances.  Mayor Wilch met with Sam Byers and another member of the ECGA at the park and they measured about 12 feet from the road for the sign placement and Mayor Wilch gave them permission to put up the sign as long as they have the sign inspected after it is installed.  Alderman Hartley asked if they will be using piers and Mayor Wilch confirmed that they will use piers.  This weekend will be their first summer concert.  
LIQUOR LICENSE REQUEST FOR SHOOTERS SALOON

City Collector Katie Harper said the new owners of Shooters Saloon were able to get all their paperwork in by this meeting so they are requesting a liquor license by the drink and on Sunday and a license for wine & beer when they take ownership of Tubby's on July 1st.  Motion was made by Alderman Hartley to approve the liquor license, seconded by Alderman Short.  


AYES – All in Favor   
NAYS – 0

Motion carried

SEWER / WATER ABATEMENT REQUEST - 115 WELCH FOR RICHARD WARNER

Brian with Alliance explained that there was a possible leak at 115 Welch and Alliance went out to investigate and found the meter spinning and the leak was on the homeowner's side and was his responsibility to repair.   The owner contracted Billy Howard to find and repair the leak and when the contractor dug up to find the leak, it was discovered that there was an abandoned water meter that was the cause of the leak.  Alliance removed the abandoned meter and fixed the leak and the contractor backfilled it.  City Collector Katie Harper said the leak was a total of 57,000 gallons of water for a cost of $806.43.  Alderman Hartley stated that City Attorney Guinness should draft a letter to the owner that they will be responsible for the water usage from the new meter to the house.  Alderman Hartley made a motion to abate the water / sewer from the abandoned meter minus the average usage , seconded by Alderman Short.  


AYES – All in Favor   
NAYS – 0

Motion carried

DNR REQUEST TO USE THE BOARDROOM FOR TRAINING MEETING

Mayor Wilch said the DNR requested to use our boardroom for training on August 1, 2, 8,9,15 & 16 or 8,9, 15 & 16.  Brian with Alliance said it was a 12 day class and hopefully the class attendees will spend money in the city on food, etc.  Motion was made by Alderman Kindred to allow DNR to use the boardroom for their training classes, seconded by Alderman Hartley.

AYES – All in Favor   
NAYS – 0

Motion carried

Motion was made by Mayor Wilch to adjourn the special session meeting, seconded by Alderman Short.  

AYES – All in Favor   
NAYS – 0

Motion carried

Meeting was adjourned at 6:38PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth,

City Clerk

